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Bethany Lane 17 May 2022
4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street

PARRAMATTA NSW 2150

Sydney Metro West — Stage 3 Submission

Dear Sir/Madam,

The following are comments on the Sydney Metro West Stage 3 project, specifically in relation to the
application for major civil construction works and operation of the line between Westmead and Sydney CBD.
Council prepared a submission in July of last year and wishes to re-iterate the following points mentioned
which is of relevance to the Strathfield LGA:

o Further detail on how Stations such as Strathfield North and Burwood provide connectivity to areas
beyond the inner zone of influence should be provided. For example, further analysis on how
connectivity is achieved between North Strathfield with DFO Homebush; Sydney Markets and
Parramatta Road Corridor. This is particularly noting the initiatives sought to improve pedestrian and
bicycle connectivity through the Parramatta Road network as a result of the Parramatta Road Corridor
Urban Transformation Strategy.

¢ Vehicle and construction work movements can be detrimental to the regular movement of people and
vehicles that live in the area. Further understanding of the impacts to residents and businesses needs
to be provided for the proposal. Strathfield Council’s area includes major road corridors that will be
impacted by the stage 3 of the Sydney Metro West proposal.

e Opportunities for businesses and residents of Strathfield Council should be included in the proposal.
Although no station is wholly within the Council area it is important that the proposal gives
opportunities to a wide range of people, helping it to be a success.

Thank you for the opportunity on providing comments on the proposed Sydney Metro West Stage 3 project.
Strathfield Council looks forward to seeing the outcome of the proposal.

Please contact Louise Gibson — Planner on 9748 9999 or louise.gibson@strathfield.nsw.gov.au for any
further correspondence.

Kind Regards

Stephen Clements

Deputy CEO, GM Planning, Environment & Urban Services,
Planning, Environment & Urban Services




